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around Johannesburg and an Africa-MRS
meeting to adopt the constitution and
elect the next executive for the society. 

Africa-MRS was officially formed in
December 2002 at a meeting of African
scientists, researchers, and academics
held in Dakar, Senegal. It was decided at
this meeting to host the first conference of
the society in Johannesburg. An impor-
tant guiding principle in organizing the
conference was that it be of high technical
quality while being economical enough
to encourage maximum participation by
researchers in Africa.

For more information, contact Yunus
Ballim, School of Civil and Environmental
Engineering, University of the Witwaters-
rand, Private Bag 3, Wits 2050, South
Africa; fax 2711-3391762; e-mail ballim@
civil.wits.ac.za; or access Web site www.
wits.ac.za/AfricaMRSconf2.               

UPCOMING CONFERENCES

The African Materials Research Society
(Africa-MRS) will hold its second interna-
tional conference at the University of the
Witwatersrand in Johannesburg, South
Africa, December 8–11, 2003. The theme
is “Building Partnerships for Excellence
in Materials Research in Africa,” in which
an important focus of the conference,
chaired by Yunus Ballim (University of
the Witwatersrand) who is also the found-
ing president of Africa-MRS, will be to
create a forum for identifying and stimu-
lating collaboration opportunities between
countries within Africa as well as with
partners on other continents. Conference
participants will be encouraged to identify
possible shared facilities, resources, and
equipment to encourage synergy and
excellence in materials research.

The conference will encourage the pre-
sentation of research work in all aspects

of materials science and engineering. In
particular, it will focus on the following
themes: 
■ Processing, testing, and characteriza-
tion of materials
■ Infrastructure materials 
■ Computational aspects of materials 
■ Energy materials
■ Polymers/composites
■ Metals processing
■ Raw materials beneficiation
■ Materials recycling
■ Materials education

The conference will combine plenary
presentations with parallel sessions. Time
slots will also be incorporated for free-
form workshops, with subjects selected
by clusters of conference participants.
The conference will include technical
tours of various research facilities in and
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Nanoscale Science and Engineering Education
(NSEE) Workshop
September 28–30, 2003  •  Arlington, VirginiaSupported

by the
National Science

Foundation

Co-Chairs: R.P.H. Chang, Northwestern University
Joseph S. Krajcik, University of Michigan

Contact: Jeffrey S. Harris, jsharris@nsf.gov or 703-292-5103

This workshop will provide an opportunity to learn about the new NSF Nanoscale Science and Engineering Education Program and its connection to
NSF’s existing research programs in this area.  Parts of the program will be archived and accessible via the web. 

The workshop includes: •  invited talks on nanoscale science, engineering and education
•  panel and group discussions
•  poster session 

Registration Deadline: August 25, 2003
Every effort will be made to accommodate individuals after deadline, space permitting.

For workshop information and registration, visit

www.materialsworld.net/NSEE
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